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Welcome to our first P & F newsletter for 2025! 
We hope everyone has had a smooth transition back into school life and that the 
Foundation students are settling in nicely. 
Jaz & I (Tash) are proud to be your P & F co-presidents and look forward to bringing 
lots of fun events and ideas to the school to help grow that sense of community 
we all love. 
Jaz has a child in Foundation and I have one in Grade 5, so if you need to grab us, 
looking near those classrooms would be the best bet. 
Otherwise, feel free to send us an email via the address in the contact section. 
 

 
• Fundraise for the “extras” that parents would like for the school- the 

things the department of education don’t cover. For example, the 
artificial running track & soccer field was bought with the help of the 
p & f. 

• Organise social events for students and parents 
• Supports the school in whatever way is needed. 

 

 
You don’t need to be able to attend every meeting, volunteer at every event or 
spend lots of money; there are lots of things you can do: 
 



• come to as many (or few) meetings as you can. 
• share the word when volunteers are needed. 
• read the school’s newsletter- there are lots of things coming up that you 

can help with 
• attend P & F events- many will have no charge, or a small fee. 
• have an idea? email it to us- we can’t do everything, but maybe it’s 

something we haven’t thought of before. 
• have a special skill & are happy to teach it to others? Let us know. 

 
HUGE congratulations to Candice M & Jess O, our outgoing P & F co-presidents for 
their amazing work last year. Their leadership saw the P & F raise a whopping  

𝟔𝟒 𝑲
for the school! Such an amazing effort; thank you to them and everyone who 
supported them last year. Whether you volunteered, made items to sell or simply 
bought tickets, chocolate or sent money to school for stalls, it all helps.  THANK 
YOU! 
 
 

 
 

Along with the huge amount raised last year, anything we raise this year is going 
to assist the school in upgrading the outdoor basketball court once the new gym is 
complete.  
As well as the court, there will be shade sails erected, which will be great for those 
hot days! Below is an example of what we are aiming for- the final product will be 
adjusted to suit the school’s needs and space available. 



 
 
 

 

 
 

OUR AIM FOR 2025 IS TO RAISE $50 000 

Goals 



 

 
BAY ROAD BAKERY 
 
DATES FOR TERM 1: 
 
19TH FEBRUARY 
5TH MARCH 
19TH MARCH 
2ND APRIL 
 
ORDERS CLOSE THE MONDAY PRIOR TO DELIVERY DATE. 
 
Order via the Flexischools app 

 
 

 
FEB 14-  

Welcome BBQ- school oval. 3:30pm-6:00pm 

MAR 7-  

P & F meeting- staff room. 9:05am 

APR 3-  

Evening P & F Meeting- Location TBC. 7:00pm 

 
Email: mpspandf@gmail.com 

 


